Hello Caledon,

I apologize for the late communication but I did not see any information on this proposal prior to today.

As a 19-year resident of Inglewood I am shocked we have not been advised and fully engaged on this proposal.

As residents we must be consulted and have input on a proposal that significantly affects the daily operating of our community and we who live here.

Concerns such as:

Funding

Traffic

Parking

Noise

Safety

Water

Cleaning and garbage removal

Environmental impact

Septic

Tax implications

I have personally witnessed the volume of people that attend cricket matches and do not understand how we can safely and mindfully accommodate such events. Own town is already being besieged by reckless drivers with no concern for speed, property, or pedestrians.

With limited space I do not understand how this can be considered for this land locked space.

I am urgently requesting that the council refer this matter back to staff to work do a proper assessment and full consultation with the residents in the Inglewood community on what types of recreational activities can be added to our parks to ensure they bring value to those that live here.

Sincerely, Concerned Inglewood Residents

